
Class 1: Charlotte
Class 2: Amadis
Class 3: Evie
Class 4: Emily

Class 1: Oliver B
Class 2: Brody
Class 3: Dixie
Class 4: Kaila

Class 1: Bohdi
Class 2: Jacob
Class 3: Ruby
Class4: Logan

This term, we have seen attendance and attitudes to coming to school really improve. Each week,
we announce the overall class attendance percentages in assembly where classes gain ‘minutes’
to use on special chosen activities. These have been sessions such as extra playtime, discos,
party games and class movies!
To keep reaching higher, and to promote attendance even more, next half term we will have a range
of prizes from local businesses which can be won!
These include:

£30 from Premier shop (Eggborough)
£30 from Londis shop (Eggborough)



2x Sunday lunches at The Horse and Jockey pub (Eggborough)
A voucher from Pure Beauty (Pontefract)
A month’s free gym membership at Fitness Base (Pontefract)
A voucher for a meal deal from Crumbs (Eggborough)
A voucher from Gilmer’s Butchers (Eggborough)
A voucher for Vogue Beauty

To be in with a chance to win, children will be entered into a draw for every full day they come to
school where they are also ON TIME. The raffle for the prizes will be drawn on the final Friday of
the year.

What an amazing, fun filled, sandy trip we had in Scarborough. Class 2 walked along the seafront
spotting geographical features whilst Class 1 children explored the RNLI Lifeboat centre linked to
their ‘People Who Help Us’ learning.
The children later blew us away with their teamwork in our sandcastle building competition where
they demonstrated their construction skills with tunnels, moats, walls and even flags. Both classes
enjoyed their delicious seaside themed picnic on the beach with some extra friends who decided
to join us (seagulls). One seagull found Miss Rand's sandwich particularly intriguing when it
swooped down to steal the lettuce. The lettuce must have been very tasty as they came back for
pudding in the form of ice cream that Mrs Houlden was holding for the children. A fantastic day
was had by everyone!

Wow - what amazing children we have at Kellington. Some of our Year 5 and 6 children took part in
this year’s Bikeability sessions and were simply stunning. Their impeccable behaviour, listening
and improvement of skills during the two days was wonderful and they completely outdid
themselves. The instructors said that the children were the best group they’d ever had!
Well done to each and every one of you. We are so very proud!

The first Wednesday back is our Y6 Forest school session. Please wear clothes which you are
happy to get dirty and that will also be suitable for all weathers. Sturdy footwear is a must
regardless of the weather. Please check the weather forecast - we never know at this time of year
if we will see heavy rain or have a hot sunny day.

Last week, we said a ‘see you soon’ to Mrs Hurd who has started her maternity leave. We can’t wait
to meet her new addition.
We are very lucky to have Mrs Silburn join the team who will be leading in the office. The office is
open on mornings only (between 8.30am and 1pm). Where possible, please can calls, emails and
visits to the office be made during these hours. Thank you



Tuesday's throughout term - Swimming lessons KS2
Friday 24th May - School Closes for half term
Monday 3rd June - School Closed Training Day
Tuesday 4th June - Return to school
Wednesday 12th June - Sports Day
Friday 14th June - EYFS Stay & Play - Fathers Day
Thursday 27th June - Reserve Sports Day
Friday 28th June 3:15 - 6pm - Summer Fayre
Friday 12th July - Parent Art Gallery
Monday 15th July Y6 Leavers' Event

Kellington Primary school

Best wishes
Mrs Lawrence
Email: admin@kp.starmat.uk

Location: Roall Lane, Kellington, Goole DN14 0NY, UK
Phone: 01977 661127
Twitter: @KellingtonSch

mailto:admin@kp.starmat.uk
https://maps.google.com/?q=DN14+0NY&ftid=0x487915e436d7d8e9:0x1073c9014894ea95
https://www.twitter.com/@KellingtonSch


We have been made aware by the police of increasing and recent incidents of anti-social behaviour
in our village and the surrounding villages. The police have asked that these are reported by
residents as soon as these happen so support can be put in place to help residents feel safer and
to reduce the frequency of these events.



If you notice any behaviours which are concerning or indeed anti-social, please report these to the
police.

Contact numbers are:
North Yorkshire Council: 0300 131 2131
North Yorkshire Police: 101 or 999 in an emergency. Or online reporting: Report | North Yorkshire
Police

As part of our continued collective responsibility to safeguard our young people, the STARMAT
have created a monthly newsletter for all parents of primary aged pupils across the trust. This will
be shared with you to raise awareness of safeguarding topics and offer strategies to support our
children in this ever-changing world.
As technology advances, there are further dangers that many people may be unaware of currently.
This month's newsletter features the key topics of online safety with a focus on sextortion, gaming
risks and a deeper awareness of certain gaming APPs.

If you have any questions regarding these topics, please speak to a member of the safeguarding
team.

https://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/ro/report/


To continue to promote online safety and the range of devices which are now available to children,
please find attached a quick guide to supporting parental controls to be enabled.

We hope you find this helpful!









Melanie Lawrence
Melanie is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


